## **QUADRING PARISH COUNCIL.**

"Rossett",
Towndam Lane,
Donington,
Nr Spalding,
Lincs. PE11 4TR.

A Meeting of Quadring Parish Council was held on Monday 30th. December 2019 under the Chairmanship of Coun. M. Clifft. The need for more people to be trained up using the defribrillator was discussed. It was thought that this could be incorporated with a basic first aid training course. The Clerk was to try to arrange this with the Red Cross, but as the WI had already had a course, which was poorly attended, they were to be contacted to see if they had any objections. The price for next season's grass cutting from the SHDC was put before the Council. There would be no more street lights lit at night at present. The Drainage Board were constantly monitoring the flooding problems in the area. Bedford Bridge had collapsed and the Eaudyke road was closed to traffic.

It was decided to increase the Precept to £8000 to cover expected increased costs.

The Clerk was to contact the LCC and Brylaine regarding the problem of students not being able to get home after college. About 12 people were being left straned at Donington because the bus did not come as far as Quadring.

There was a van a a car being parked on the Main Road footpath making it impossible for people to use the footpath. A letter was to be sent and the Police had been informed. There was enough room at the rear of the house to park these vehicles.

The question of VE celebrations was raised and one thought was to plant a commemorative tree. This was to be discussed at the next Meeting. The school were holding a charity event around this time. The Hall needed new heating and the Council agreed to donate £1000 towards this. The cheque was to be left until the next Meeting. This was agreed after Couns Bingham and Young left the Meeting. The drains in Watergate were complained about and the School footpath needed re-doing. There were broken lathes on the bridge further down Watergate. The SHDC were to be contacted asking when the dog-bins in the village were to emptied. A new dog bin was needed at the end of the footpath near Mt Baldwin's farm.

M.V.Stacey (Clerk to the Parish Council).